 TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 5th December 2011
Meeting started 7.00pm
Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley 
Councillor Ruth Crompton

Councillor Gillian Greenwood
Councillor Adrian Foulkes 
Clerk Adele Waddington 

Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor Raymond Clough

Councillor Steven Wilcock




Also Present
County Councillor Mike Calvert, PCSO Trish Thompson, Mr Adamson, Smith Blackburn

Apologies

Councillor Karen Plumb

Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 7th November were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Reyner, seconded by Cllr Hartley.
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  Cllr Hodgson declared interest in the planning application number 13/11/0559P
Police Matters
PCSO Thompson gave a list of crimes that had happened in Trawden over the last month.  These were a burglary at Winewall, the bonnet from a landrover has been stolen, a car was stolen from Hollin Hall and later found burnt out at the Recreation Ground and a car window was smashed at Wycoller car park.
PCSO Thompson has not heard anything from Peter the ranger at Wycoller about putting up some simple signs to motorists to remind them not to leave valuables in their cars.  Cllr Hodgson has spoken to another Ranger about these sings and he has been advised to go-ahead with them.  The are £18 each which the Parish Council will purchase.  

PCS Thompson advised that Lancashire police and West Yorkshire Police are working closely together to try and cut down on vehicle and landrover part thefts.

Cllr Hodgson is still getting people trying to drive through his property following instructions given by Sat-Nav’s.  Adele to e-mail a request to CCllr Calvert asking if a ‘No Through Road’ sign can be placed near to the car park.
PCSO Thompson left the meeting at 7.15pm
County Councillor Mike Calvert
CCllr Calvert advised that he had tended to the issues from the last meeting. The road between Wycoller Road and Laneshaw Bridge Road at the Rec has been repaired, but there is a pipe blocked.  
The new dog fouling bin requested at the last meeting is to be put up very soon.

Cllr greenwood advised that the gulleys on Dark Lane have been cleared, but the dirt has been left in the road.  The rest of the road right to Frigghams Cottage needs doing.

The trees on the right hand side of the road from the new development at Hollin Hall up dark Lane need cutting back up to Frigghams Cottage where they are over-hanging into the highway.

Cllr Robinson thanked CCllr Calvert for the work carried out on Coal Pit Lane.  The job done was very god, and Cllr Crompton added that the workmen were always courteous. 

CCllr Calvert reported that, the problem reported at the top of Winewall where it was very slippery had been inspected and n action was required.

The wall repair at Winewall quarry is to be repaired in due course.

Piles of grit are to be placed at Wycoller car park, the Church corner and the top of Winewall.

Cllr Clough advised that the parking at the Chinese at Cotton Tree is getting bad again as people are double parking.  He is concerned that a gritter or emergency vehicle will not be able to pass when needed.  There are already signs up advising it is a gritting route, and CCllr Calvert has not received any reports stating the gritter cannot get through.

Cllr Robinson asked Cllr Calvert to find out which land belongs t PBC and LCC around the Community Centre and Library.

Cllr Reyner advised there is a pot-hole on Delves Lane which is getting very bad and needs filling.

Smith Blackburn asked that the drains on Mire Ridge corner are cleared.

All issues raised are to be e-mailed to CCllr Calvert for action following the meeting.

CCllr Calvert left the meeting at 8.00pm
Resident’s Issues
Mr Adamson attended the meeting to discuss the Local Development Framework.  Changes have been allocated for Trawden and it is now classed as a small village not a rural village.  At this stage, no land has been allocated for housing development and Trawden has filled it quota for new housing and has been very developed than recommended.  This includes the Hollin Hall and LBS developments.  Mr Adamson was re-assured that green-belt land cannot be built on, and 
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Mr Adamson wanted to express that he wants to protect any green areas from development.  PBC will contact the PC if any further area suggestions are required.
Matters Arising 
Village Lengthsman
Granville is only working when there is something to do.  He has done very few hours and if there is anything that we need him to do, he will come and do it.  Otherwise, he will make up his hours when required in Spring and Summer.
Everyone received a copy of the maintenance schedule from PBC, but Adele to send out again asking everyone to consider what realistically we could manage from the list.

Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley advised that the appeal for the dog grooming parlour has been refused.  The application for the balcony at Hollin Hall is also recommended that it be refused.
Community Centre/Luncheon Club
Cllrs Wilcock and Robinson attended the luncheon club where 12 people attended.  The community transport that is used costs £2/journey.  The food was excellent and someone has shown interest in taking over the club as a commercial venture from April 2012.  They also attended Barton Grange where there was various organisations and groups looking for funding for various projects.  There is a lot of financial help available.  Co-operative UK would help with a business plan for free. Selnet were also there to help, they stressed the importance of business and action planning.  The group would be the legal company, but could be a charitable organisation.  Younger people can also attend, but a lot of people are not aware of this.  Volunteers would be needed and recruitment should be targeted.  The luncheon club will close at the end of March 2012 if no-one takes it over.  The Primet club is much more cosy than Trawden.  It was felt that the club would need re-launching and revitalising.
Hollin Hall Development
The residents of Hollin Hall have done a survey that suggests the majority of people (80%) who took part did not want to see work happening on Saturday mornings at the development.  The development needs to be completed by Spring and the residents have asked that the Saturday morning working is refused.  Cllr’s Hodgson and Hartley attended a meeting at the development with the residents and the residents agreed that this needs to be finished ASAP.  CCllr Calvert is to contact the residents to find out any updates and see what their feelings are about the current working arrangements.  It is recommended by CAC that this be approved.  There will be penalties to the developer if it is not complete by May 2012.  All groundwork is now complete and 10 apartments have been sold.
Sponsorship

Cllr Robinson has drafted a letter to send out about sponsorship for the planters.  It was suggested that these be printed onto A5 paper and hand-delivered to each house.  Cllr Robinson to e-mail to Emma Jane MacDonald to see if this can also be uploaded onto the website.  

Parish Matters

Cllrs Greenwood and Robinson attended the Town Hall to show the certificates received for the NWIB where they received a lot of positive support and feedback.  

Cllr Greenwood advised that the new play equipment at Ball Grove is not suitable for the smaller children.  There is not much provision for the U5’s.

Cllr Wilcock attended the governors meeting who were not aware that the Parish Council wanted to attend the meetings.  A very comprehensive report was distributed to all.
Cllr Robinson asked for anything from school that would contribute to the NWIB portfolio.

Adele reported that she had received a couple of concerns about the latest plot to be rented out at the allotments at Cotton Tree.  The Councillors were very happy with responses already given and Cllr Hodgson asked that any further problems from these two individuals be referred to him.

Planning Applications
13/11/0549P

Proposal: Full: Installation of slide/fold doors on north elevation.

Address: 1 Bough Gap Barns Keighley Road Trawden Colne BB8 8NL

Sent out to all Parish councillors – no objections received

13/11/0558P

Proposal: Full: Enclosure of existing canopy with a upvc door and windows to form a porch

Address: 38 Cotton Tree Lane Colne BB8 7BH
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Sent out to all Parish councillors – no objections received

13/11/0559P

Proposal: Full: Erection of 2 No. freestanding containers (retrospective)
Address: Field no 7142 Bough Gap Farm Keighley Road Trawden BB8 8NL 
Sent out to all Parish councillors – no objections received.  Discussed at the meeting, and although the Councillors are not objecting to this, it is not a permanent structure and if the containers are clearly visible, the suggestion is to use some sort of screening.
13/11/0565P

Proposal: Full: Installation of solar panels on roof
Address: 3CNC Support Ltd, Advance factory site, Skipton Road, Trawden, BB8 7BN
Sent out to all Parish councillors – no objections received

Case Number: 13/11/0571P

Proposal: Full: Change of use from agricultural land to residential curtilage.

Address: Greystone Lodge Skipton Road Trawden Colne BB8 8QS

Sent out to all Parish councillors – no objections received

Correspondence

Bank Statement received
Pendle news Magazine received

Light up a life poster received from Pendleside Hospice

Letter received from PBC about the muddy path near to the school

Letter received from the Planning inspectorate about Lower Beardshaw Farm

Details received from Natwest about business bank accounts

Thank you letter received from North West Air Ambulance for the donation sent

Colne and District Committee meeting agenda received

Advice received from PBC about the diversion of a footpath at Guildford Clough

Finance
Cheque number 977 for £260 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks salary for the month of November
Cheque number 978 for £19.43 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of November.  
Cheque number 979 for £25 was issued to Royal British Legion for the Poppy Wreath  
Meeting closed 10.15pm
Next meeting 6th February, 7pm prompt
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